March 20, 1946 Dr. D. M. Nigro Suite 512 Argyle Building Kansas City 6, Missouri Dear Dr. Nigro: Thanks for the carbon copy of the letter sent to Coach Ed Krause. Dan Partner asked if we would be willing to meet Notre Dame in the hall if he could arrange it. I told him that we would be happy to entertain the idea. We are playing Oklahoma A & M in the hall next December 20. Kurland was just too tall for us and there is no way to meet him successfully under the rules of the game as they now are. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF